
Most members of the college commu-
nity are aware that every 10 years MVCC 
undergoes a self-assessment and Self-
Study for the Middle States Commission 
on Higher Education in order to maintain 
accreditation. What is less well known is 
that a Periodic Review happens 5 years 
later in which the College must report on 
how the institution has changed to meet 
the recommendations and commitments 
that came out of the self-study process -- 
the three Team Recommendations made 
by the Middle States Team and 32 MVCC 
Commitments that were the result of the 
2008 Self-Study.

The Periodic Review Report Task 
Force has been meeting since spring 
2012, and, to quote President VanWag-
oner, “has been working very hard to 
guide our process to create our Periodic 
Review Report as required by the Middle 
States to maintain our accreditation.” 
Task Force membership was determined 
based on expertise with the areas that 
needed to be addressed in the report and 
on past involvement with the MSCHE 
accreditation process. Working within 
the very specific guidelines for organiza-
tion and content areas, and restrictions 
on length imposed by Middle States, 
the preliminary draft is now completed. 
The final draft is scheduled to go to the 
President and Board of Trustees in April. 
Revision for style and final editing will 
occur after section contents are finalized, 
but before that happens, the Task Force 
seeks input from the College community 
on the draft’s content. There may be 
places where the members of the Col-
lege have addressed one or more of 
these areas in ways that have not been 
communicated in the report, and that 
information should be included!

Task Force members are already on 
the agenda for meetings with various 
constituencies over the next several 
weeks, and open forums have been 
scheduled on both the Rome and Utica 
campuses. For those who prefer to offer 
recommendations in written form, you 
can submit comments and clarifications 
electronically to prr@mvcc.edu. Feel free 
to contact any member of the committee, 
as well—they are happy to accept any 
written comments or to clarify anything 
about the process which led to the docu-
ment. You may find the draft Periodic 
Report and supporting documents at \\
mvhawk\departments\2013 PRR\ (Folder 
trail: My computer > M: drive > 2013 
PRR). Look for the link to the document 
to also appear in MVCC Today. 
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Open Forum Dates
(each approximately 1 hour)

Rome (in Theatre)
March 26 @ 8:30 a.m.
March 27 @ 3 p.m.

Utica (in Payne Hall 300)
March 21 @ 2 p.m.
March 25 @ noon
March 26 @ 2 p.m.
March 27 @ 9:30 a.m.

Format of the Periodic Review Report
As required by MSCHE, the Periodic Review Report should be 50 pages in 

length and consist of the following sections.  Appendices and attachments are al-
lowed.

Section 1: An executive summary (to be completed after the other sections are 
finalized)

Section 2:  A summary description of the institution’s responses to recommenda-
tions (Team and MVCC) from the previous evaluation and to Commission actions

Section 3:  A brief narrative identifying the institution’s major challenges and/or 
current opportunities

Section 4:  Analysis of enrollment and finance data for the period covered by 
the institution’s strategic plan (but not less than the current year and three future 
years), including enrollment and fiscal trends from the three previous years and 
assumptions upon which projections are based.

Section 5:  Evidence of sustained and organized processes to assess institu-
tional effectiveness and student learning, and evidence that the results of such 
processes are being used to improve programs and services and to inform plan-
ning and resource allocation decisions

Section 6:  Evidence that linked institutional planning and budgeting processes 
are in place

Periodic Review report ready for review

Periodic Review Report Task Force Members
Co-Chair: John Bullis, Executive Director of Organizational Development
Co-Chair: Norayne Rosero, Professor Mathematics and Assessment Liaison
Jennifer Boulanger, Dean for Center of Language and Learning Design
Jennifer DeWeerth, Associate Dean of Student Enrollment and Advisement
Patty Fox, retired Director of Strategic Initiatives
Robert Huyck, Assistant Professor Business & Accounting
David Katz, Associate Professor Political Science & History
Rosemary Mink, Assistant Professor English
Brian Molinaro, Controller 
Mark Radlowski, Director of Institutional Research and Analysis
Maria Ramos, Professor Psychology & Human Services
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Students, faculty, staff and members of the community were 
enlightened by the insights of Richard Smith during an open 
forum on Wednesday, February 20, on the 
Utica Campus. 

Smith, a motivational speaker who is 
working on his Ph.D. in Social Welfare at the 
University at Albany, spoke on overcoming on 
students overcoming obstacles they face as 
young adults. 

Having served 10 years in prison, Smith 
talked about his experiences and how he 
turned his life around to become a profes-
sor at Empire State College and an agent for 
change. He went on to discuss some of the challenges that 
men and women face upon their release from prison. He elabo-
rated on the value of education in increasing the likelihood of 
success, the unique strengths of “returning citizens” as college 
students, and how we, the community, can best support men 
and women coming from “the inside.”

His personal journey enabled him to provide insight of over-
coming the odds. This forum was arranged through the Col-
lege’s New Directions Program.

Smith provides insight 
to overcoming barriers

Katz delivers keynote to Hudson Valley Community College
Associate Professor of Political Science David Katz, was 

invited to Hudson Valley Community College on February 27 
to deliver a keynote address to their faculty and staff during 
HVCC’s designated “Faculty Workshop Day.”

Katz, who helps organize MVCC’s very robust Employee 
Enrichment Program, was asked to speak to the day’s overall 
theme of “Engaging our Campus Community.” Katz’s keynote 
address, which was entitled “Emotional Intelligence, Efficacy & 
Success,” was delivered to about 200 educators from HVCC.

Katz commented, “Their Faculty Workshop Day is analogous 
to our ‘institutes’ with the biggest difference being we offer six 
days of such programming in the course of the academic year.”

The keynote contained lots of opportunity for the audience to 

interact with each other as well as with Katz who pointed out 
that “the goal in my presentation is to try to model best prac-
tices, so people are also learning experientially and having lots 
of fun to boot while they connect and engage with one another.”

After the keynote there was a breakout session in which 
about 40 interested faculty retreated to a classroom with Katz 
and worked with each other on creating more engaged and 
connected classroom environments.

When asked about the biggest take away from the day Katz 
remarked, “I feel very lucky to work with community college 
educators both at MVCC and beyond, that are working so hard 
to make a positive difference in the lives of their students.” 

Smith

WORDS OF INSPIRATION - It was a full house during a workshop held in the In-
formation Technology Building by Richard Smith. Smith, a motivational speaker, 
discussed how he turned his life around after spending 10 years in prison to now 
being a Ph.D. candidate.

Dustin garners ‘Campus Event 
Planner of the Year’ award

Bill Dustin, Events Administrator at MVCC, recently received 
a Campus Event Planner of the Year award in the “Best Overall 
Event Planner” category.

Dustin and MVCC’s events programs stood out among more 
than 1,700 campuses nationwide during the inaugural Campus 
Event Planner Awards presented by Power Performers, one of 
America’s top agencies for talent in the college market. 

According to Power Performers, the Campus Event Planner 
of the Year awards were created to “honor the hard work and 
dedication that event professionals put forth in creating memo-
rable collegiate activities and events for students and commu-
nity members.” 

Dustin oversees the Office of Events, which organizes Fall 
and Spring Commencement and hosts/coordinates on- and off-
campus events and rental groups that utilize MVCC’s state-of-
the-art theaters, conference spaces, and performance venues 
on the Utica and Rome campuses.

The Office of Events also manages the annual 250+ event 
Cultural Series which brings lecture speakers, musicians, 
comedians, magicians, theatre, movies, and more to the entire 
community. Many events are part of MVCC’s Diversity and 
Global View initiative. The series is coordinated by the Cultural 
Events Council with significant support from the Student Activity 
Fee.

Dustin commented, “This is not ‘my’ award.  This is ‘our’ 
award. The entire team here at MVCC should all be proud of 
what we have developed together.  It’s Katie Ksiadz, Michael 
Diederich, Matt Wagner, and all of our part-time event staff that 
deserve to be recognized.  They may be behind the scenes at 
times, but they are the true heroes that make it all happen. I’m 
so very proud of each and every one of them.”


